
Justification for Change to Generic Testing Docket (0535-0248)

The Generic Testing docket is approved until August 31, 2014.  Under the current 
docket, NASS is approved to conduct tests on 3,300 respondents and up to 4,950 hours
of respondent burden.   

After the completion of all current tests, NASS will have a balance of 229 respondents 
and 3,939 hours of respondent burden available for testing.  The tests that NASS has 
conducted thus far, have taken much less time to complete per respondent, than was 
originally anticipated.  NASS is requesting a non-substantive change to add an 
additional 3,700 respondents to this docket.  No additional respondent burden is being 
requested.  This change would increase the total number of respondents to 3,929.  
Along with the remaining respondent burden, NASS would be able to conduct 
approximately 3,900 tests at 1 hour each during the remaining approval period.

The next proposed test for NASS comes from our Research and Development Division. 
They would like to test the effect that caller ID has on response rates to telephone 
surveys.  In order to increase response rates while moving towards the use of cost 
effective calling centers; NASS is hoping to conduct this test later this year.  This non-
substantive change request will allow NASS to conduct this survey in the upcoming 
months.
 


